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Hello all! 

God has been so good to our family. It is getting difficult to name all of the churches we have had the opportunities to       

minister and present the work in. We have been in 11 churches from May -  June and two of those weeks we were in Beach 

Park, Illinois for our first tent meeting. We can’t believe everything God has been doing with our   

family! The tent meeting in Illinois went very well! God answered so many prayers while we were 

there, and the burden we have for the goals of the tent ministry were accomplished! Our goals are to 

plant churches and/or help churches to grow through winning souls to Christ, while also encouraging 

the people of the church to get a burden for soul winning! The day after we got to Beach Park, we 

went out to around 80 local businesses and put up flyers in any place that would let us. We only had 3 businesses that said 

no.  Most places were happy to post the flyers. One of my favorite things to do is the Bible hand out! We put up a little tent 

and hold up signs that say “Free Bible,” and people will drive into the parking lot to get a free Bible.     

Before we hand them a Bible, we ask them about their salvation. Pastor Brian Petrick was the first one to 

lead a soul to Christ. The gentleman said, “I never go this way home but for some strange reason I did. I 

drove by and saw, “Free Bibles” and something inside me would not let me go so I 

turned around.” That sparked a huge excitement in Pastor Petrick’s heart! He 

came back and told his church at the meeting about the hand out and more people started to come. 

One man from the church, came to the Bible hand out, and   before he could get to the tent where the 

Bibles were, he led a soul to Christ! The last day we were able to go to the Hand out, 19 were saved! 

Brianna was able to lead 3 Hispanic people to Christ in  Spanish! This was the first time she led     

someone to Christ in Spanish.  We saw many people just looking for 

hope, and when they saw the sign for free Bibles, they pulled into the 

parking lot and started asking questions.  It was a very eye opening   

experience. We get so discouraged sometimes knocking on doors and feeling like everyone 

hates Christians and no one cares about their soul. But there are people out there searching for 

peace, looking to fill the void in their lives. We had the   privilege to lead a Spanish guy to the 

Lord. He knew he was a sinner but the problem was, he didn’t think Christ would save       

someone like him.  He thought there was no hope!! I will never forget the moment he realized that Jesus died for him and 

that his sin was not too great for God to forgive.  With tears in his eyes, he trusted Christ! I picked him up and brought him to 

the tent meeting where we had an interpreter on standby. After the service he said, “ I could not understand the singing but 

when I heard it, I felt so much peace, and I knew I was where I needed to be.” Each night, Bro Craig Bryan gave a salvation 

message. We had a total of 57 saved during those two weeks  at the meeting in Illinois!!!  After we left, the pastor followed 

up on his first convert from the hand out and ended up leading the gentlemen’s wife and daughter to the Lord.  New people 

are coming  for the Bible hand out, within 3 Saturdays following us leaving, they saw  nearly 30 saved! That is what the     

ministry is about, going into the highways and hedges and compelling men and women, boys and girls, to come to Christ! 

Please continue to pray for us a we serve Christ, travel, and do whatever He opens the door for us to do!  

 

“”Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.”    Matthew 9:38  

 

Contact: 678-206-8532   Email:  TheBrownFamily.RMMO@gmail.com 


